
INSERT PRACTICE LETTERHEAD

Dear   
Re: [Insert patient’s name, and details]
I regret to inform you that I am unable to accept the transfer of prescribing responsibilities for the unlicensed/off-label [delete as appropriate] medication [Include Drug Name here] for this patient. 
The Surrey Interface Prescribing Policy (which can be found on the PAD at Guidelines : Contracting documentation (res-systems.net)) states that for unlicensed medications -
· Prescribing of unlicensed medicines or medicines used outside their licensed indications (off-label use) will usually remain the responsibility of the clinician initiating treatment.  The provider will accept full responsibility for the continued sourcing, quality and supply, which should be under the control of the provider pharmacy department.  In these 
· cases, information must be given to patients explaining that they must obtain continuing supplies of their medicine only from the provider, not their primary care prescriber.
· Where there is a substantial body of evidence to support the use of an unlicensed medicine or a licensed medicine outside of the terms of its licence (e.g., in paediatrics), the primary care provider may be asked to prescribe.  However, they must be fully informed and made aware of the licensing status.  The primary care provider will refer to the BNF / Children’s BNF as a guide for prescribing of unlicensed/licensed medicines outside of licence.  The full agreement of the primary care provider concerned must be obtained before prescribing is transferred.

· Informed consent for the use of unlicensed or the use of licensed medicines outside their licensed indications will be obtained from patients before the prescription is written.

The secondary care clinician/specialist is expected to retain prescribing responsibility for medicines where the primary care provider does not feel confident in taking on clinical responsibility for the prescribing of a drug.
For the reasons outlined above I am unable to take clinical responsibility for prescribing this medication at this time, therefore would you please contact the patient as soon as possible in order to provide them with the medication that you have recommended.  Responsibility for prescribing and providing the patient with their medication remains with you.
Please contact your Chief Pharmacist regarding information on arrangements for dispensing this medication.  

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you wish to discuss any aspect of my letter in more detail.

Yours sincerely,

